# Eye on the World July 26, 2025

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of July 26, 2025.

# **Compiled by Dave Havir**

**Luke 21:34-36**–"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with selfindulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



An article by Avi Ashkenazi titled "Israel's Eyes and Ears: The IDF Squadron [The Nahshon Squadron] That the Entire Middle East Fears" was posted at jpost.com on July 19, 2025.

The Nachshon Squadron is the eyes and ears of the entire Air Force, Lt. Col. N said following a ceremony on Tuesday [July 14] at the Nevatim Air Force Base to mark the Nachson 122 Squadron's change of command.

Lt. Col. P will replace Lt. Col. N. as the head of the squadron when the latter takes office. The Nachson Squadron knows how to handle a variety of critical capabilities for planning and executing any operation that requires air activity – from attacking in Gaza, Lebanon, Yemen, or Iran and from landing forces deep in Syria to rescue the wounded from the battlefield.

Lt. Col. N said: "We are very much in the aviation world: Operations, control, management, and working with fighter jets. If you take Syria, this is reflected in the mission of providing an intelligence response during the operation to maintain air superiority and then also on the ground. Some of the things moved from information collected in the past, through the various elements, and you need to introduce intelligence in real time."

Lt. Col. N did not believe when he took office that the multi-front war, sparked by the October 7 massacre, would continue for so long.

What began with the failures on October 7 continued into a massive war on seven fronts, the highlight of which was the 12-day war as part of Operation Rising Lion – when the Nachshon

Squadron led the Israel Air Force (IAF) in attacks throughout Iran and opened the skies to fighter jets.

When Lt. Col. N was in the IAF (approximately a year before he was appointed squadron commander) he wrote a thesis on the Air Force's surprise in the Yom Kippur War. A month and a half after taking office (in early September 2023), he gathered all the pilots and personnel of the squadron and presented them with his research and conclusions in detail.

He said: "When we failed, I asked myself where we failed and in the same breath, what I could have done differently. We need to rise up, we can't focus on the past."

The Nachshon Squadron is first and foremost a reconnaissance squadron tasked with monitoring Iran, Gaza, and other regions.

He added: "How did this happen? The General Staff is investigating, and we are learning how to be better. We are part of this failure, too. It may be our failure, even more than for others."

### Israel' eyes on the Middle East

The aerospace industry is already working hard on building an array of dozens of observation satellites that will hover in space and provide a 24-hour picture of the Middle East. The Nachshon Squadron understands that the State of Israel will not make a decision to give them up so quickly.

The squadron commander added: "We have things that we still bring that are unique, that other systems do not. The power structure is changing, and systems are being added to and altered, even as we fight. 'Oron' is a tremendous project, and the war accelerated it, yet we know how to provide intelligence in real time. When operating in the air, we bring relative and effective advantages. We open the skies forward."

For example, in Operation Rising Lion, the Nachshon Squadron worked to reflect and provide operational solutions to the IAF in preparation for a variety of target strikes in all phases of combat.

He explained: "I am part of those who bring the information and capabilities so that we are as prepared as possible in the force and as an army."

The Nachshon Squadron has three configurations of aircraft. All are executive aircraft built to meet requirements and equipped with radar, optics, and special communication systems. The various aircrafts are called Itam, Shavit, and the last one is an advanced intelligence aircraft that was fully operational two weeks prior to Operation Rising Lion.

Lieutenant T., 21, an air reconnaissance officer, is part of the team setting up the new aircraft in the squadron. The role is new to the squadron and was created in response to the new aircraft's enhanced reconnaissance capabilities.

He said: "During the war, we operated continuously day and night, defending the country's skies. We don't have military personnel in the role of air scouts, so we had a huge and difficult two weeks."

Lieutenant T. said that his abilities as an air scout in the advanced aircraft are to collect tactical targets on the ground and also to detect threats in the air.

Although he has already flown in most of the Middle East (including targets in the third circle) the activity in Gaza also touched him on a personal level.

He said: "I have quite a few friends there, fighters for whom I carry out protective operations. There is nothing better than a paratrooper friend of mind from childhood, who I studied with, telling me on the phone that he feels safe when I am in the air over Gaza."

According to Lieutenant T., the difference between the squadron's aircraft and the HTMs is significant: "Our aircraft is multi-mission and capable of collecting a large number of targets simultaneously over a large area."

Among the squadron's veterans is reservist N., an airborne controller. He explained that the airborne controller's role is to manage air traffic and missions in intense air combat. "It has the potential to be a very complex event, but when you practice for it and prepare for it properly, it becomes simpler."

Major N. spoke about the activity in which he participated during the first attack on Iran in Operation Rising Lion.

He said: "It's the moment when we leave the briefing and realize that the moment we have been waiting for 20 years has arrived. A historic point and our opportunity to be the body that protects our families and children. I arrived here 20 years ago. I am 40 years old. A few more years, and I would not have been part of this historic event. On a personal level, the feeling that we have the ability to go out and do this mission, and when I see the lines on the map and see that we are passing one point after another . . . I had several nights when I thought that tonight it would happen, and they would turn it around. Something then made me feel that this time we would not turn around. That morning, I left my phone off so that I could be as focused as possible. When land on the ground (probably in light of the assessments that were made before the operation), there is a sigh of relief and a look forward to the battle that lies ahead of us – thinking about the family at home and entering the battle with great force."

He reminisced: "On October 7, at 6:00 a.m., I was on a civilian plane on my way to France to pick up my partner for aliyah. The difficult feeling of missing out on that day was felt upon landing. I think about everything we were unable to do that morning every day. My partner, whom I brought here, and I want to ensure her a safe home in Israel."

#### Nachson Squadron's uniqueness

Captain A., a pilot in the squadron, explained the uniqueness of the Nachshon Squadron that distinguishes it from other IAF squadrons.

He concluded: "We don't have a sister squadron. Take any other squadron, whether it's transport or helicopters, and there's another squadron that can do the same thing. We are the only ones with the Nachshon aircraft, and all of its capabilities are unique to us. Each aircraft brings its own unique abilities that are not found anywhere else in the IAF. All the planes are Nachshon planes, but we have three platforms – each with a different mission and different people from different units operating each plane. Due to diversity, we touch on different positions of the IAF: Protecting the country's skies, deep missions and patrols."

. . . . .

An article by Victor Davis Hanson titled "Trump Defied the World With Truth – and Upended the Status Quo" was posted at nypost.com on July 20, 2025. Following is the article.

In less than six months, the entire world has been turned upside down. There is no longer such a thing as conventional wisdom or the status quo.

The unthinkable has become the banal.

Take illegal immigration – remember the 10,000 daily illegal entries under former President Joe Biden?

Recall the only solution was supposedly "comprehensive immigration reform" – a euphemism for mass amnesties.

Now, there is no such thing as daily new illegal immigration. It simply disappeared with common -sense enforcement of existing immigration laws – and a new president.

• How about the 40,000 to 50,000-soldier shortfall in military recruitment?

Remember all the causes the generals cited for their inability to enlist soldiers – generational gangs, obesity, drugs and stiff competition with private industry?

### And now?

In just six months, recruitment targets are already met - the issue is mostly moot.

Why? The new Pentagon flipped the old, canceling its racist DEI programs and assuring rural, middle-class Americans (especially white males) that they were not systematically racist after all.

Instead, they were reinvited to enlist as the critical combat cohort who died at twice their demographic share in Iraq and Afghanistan.

• How about the "end of the NATO crisis" – supposedly brought on by a bullying United States?

Now the vast majority of NATO members have met their pledges to spend 2% of GDP on defense, which will soon increase to 5%.

Iconic neutrals like Sweden and Finland have become frontline NATO nations, arming to the teeth. The smiling NATO secretary-general even called Donald Trump the "daddy" of the alliance.

• What about indomitable, all-powerful, theocratic Iran, the scourge of the Middle East for nearly 50 years?

Although it had never won a war in the last half-century, its terrorist surrogates (Hezbollah, Hamas, and the Houthis) were supposedly too dangerous to provoke.

Now? Most of its expeditionary terrorists are neutered, and their leaders are in hiding or dead.

Iran has no air force, no real navy, no air defenses and no active nuclear-weapons program.

Its safety apparently depends only on the mood of the United States or Israel on any given day not to fly into its airspace and take out its missiles, nuclear sites, generals or theocrats at will.

• What happened to the supposedly inevitable recession, hyperinflation, stock-market collapse, unemployment spikes and global trade war that last spring economists assured us would hit by summer?

Job growth is strong, and April's inflation rate is the lowest in four years. GDP is still steady.

The stock market hit a record high. Trade partners are renegotiating their surpluses with the United States.

It turns out that staying in the U.S. consumer market is the top priority of our trading partners. It seems their preexisting and mostly undisclosed profits were large enough to afford reasonable symmetrical tariffs.

For now, news of tax cuts, deregulation, "drill baby, drill" energy policies displacing Green New Deal strangulation and \$8 trillion to \$10 trillion in potential foreign investment has encouraged (rather than deterred) business.

• Then there were our marquee elite universities, whose prestige, riches and powerful alumni made them answerable to no one. And now, after the executive and congressional

crackdown on their decades of hubris?

Supposedly brilliant university presidents have resigned in shame. The public has caught on to their grant surcharge gouging.

Campuses have backed off their arrogant defiance of the Supreme Court's civil rights rulings.

They are panicked about the public exposure of their systemic anti-Semitism.

They are scrambling to explain away their institutionalized ideological bias and their tawdry profit-making schemes and mass recruitment of wealthy foreign students from illiberal regimes.

So, the mighty Ivy League powerhouses are now humbling themselves to cut a deal to save their financial hides and hopefully return to their proper mission of disinterested education.

• What happened to the trans juggernaut of sex as a social contruct and its bookend gospel that biological men could dominate women's sports?

People woke up. They were no longer afraid to state that sex is binary and biologically determined – and that biological men who dominate women's sports are bullies, not heroes.

• Where are the millionaire scamming architects of BLM now? Where is the "DEI now, tomorrow, and forever" conventional wisdom?

• Where are Professor Ibram X. Kendi and his \$30,000 Zoom lessons on how to fight racism by being racist?

They have all been exposed as the race hustlers they always were. Their creed that it is okay for supposed victims to be racist victimizers themselves was exposed as an absurd con.

• So, what flipped everything?

We were living in an "emperor has no clothes" make-believe world for the last few years.

The people knew establishment narratives were absurd, and our supposed experts were even more ridiculous.

But few (until now) had the guts to scream "the emperor is naked" to dispel the fantasies.

When they finally did, reality returned.

• • • • •

An article Mariane Angela titled "Victor Davis Hanson Explains How Left Spent Three Years

Trying to Destroy Trump in Three Separate Ways" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 21, 2025. Following is the article.

Hoover Institution Senior Fellow Victor Davis Hanson said on Fox News Monday that the left waged a relentless, multi-pronged campaign to destroy President Donald Trump.

• Career-wise – Presidential-wise – Psychologically

Director of National Intelligence (DNI) Tulsi Gabbard released declassified evidence Friday showing former President Barack Obama's national security team politicized intelligence after Trump's 2016 win. During an appearance on "The Ingraham Angle," Hanson said Democrats and their allies in the intelligence community spent three years undermining Trump's legitimacy.

Hanson said: "They wanted Donald Trump's administration to fail, and they wanted to destroy him career-wise, presidential-wise, psychologically. They wanted to destroy him. And so they went through the collusion-false narrative in 2015 and 2016. That failed."

Hanson said the left launched a coordinated, three-year effort to cripple Donald Trump's presidency – accusing them of using investigations and impeachment to try to overturn the 2016 election.

Hanson told host Laura Ingraham: "Then they ate up 22 months and \$40 million of his administration to destroy it. Then they took a little breath, and they went into the first impeachment Zelensky phone call and Venman and the quote-unquote whistleblower. And so this was a three-year project to overturn the will of the American people and to destroy [the] administration. [It] makes Watergate, as people have remarked on Laura, look like small potatoes."

Despite the coordinated attacks, Trump managed to win reelection in 2024. Hanson dismissed the long-published narrative that Trump was soft on Russia as an outright fabrication.

Hanson said: "One of the worst things they did, they created this false narrative that Donald Trump was soft on the Russians. And when you look at his administration, it was the only one in four administrations where Putin didn't leave his borders. He was tough on them. He sent Zelensky javelins. He got out of an asymmetrical missile deal."

Hanson said Trump opposed the Nord Stream pipeline and took a tougher stance on Putin than Obama – who was caught offering concessions on missile defense.

Hanson said: "He lectured the Germans. Don't do the Nord Stream pipeline. He was far stronger than Biden or Obama. And yet, Obama was the one with a hot mic and soul and had this quid pro quo about missile defense in exchange for giving him space. So it had all dimensions, so many dimensions of fraud."

Journalist Matt Taibbi reported that the intelligence community withheld key findings showing no large-scale foreign tampering in the 2016 election, even as Trump was entitled to see them in his daily briefings. An internal email titled "POTUS Tasking on Russia Election Meddling" said top officials moved to draft an assessment at Obama's request.

According to a newly released ODNI report, intelligence officials began leaking to the media and falsely claiming Russia influenced the election's outcome. Despite years of investigations, Special Counsel Robert Mueller found no evidence of collusion between the Trump campaign and Russia.

• • • • •

An article by Derek Vanbuskirk titled "A Key Detail About Obama's Russiagate Scandal Is Flying Under the Radar" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 21, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

Previously classified documents released Friday [July 18, 2025] suggested the Obama administration withheld a key intelligence briefing that contradicted allegations of Russian election interference from then President-elect Donald Trump.

The Office of the Director of National Intelligence's (ODNI) report stated that "foreign adversaries did not use cyberattacks on election infrastructure to alter the U.S. Presidential election outcome" during the 2016 election.

The findings (which would have directly contradicted media reports and intelligence leaks alleging Russian interference) were ultimately pulled from the Presidential Daily Briefing (PDB) just days after Trump's victory – despite being cleared for inclusion, according to files released by the ODNI.

Following Trump's 2016 victory, a PBD was drafted by the intelligence community (IC) on December 7 to examine the potential impact of cyber hacks on the election results – but it was "killed" by a senior PDB official who cited "new guidance" (according to ODNI).

• The IC findings demonstrated that "Russian and criminal actors did not impact" the 2016 election.

• The flash point of the revelations was "when" the intelligence community (IC) omitted information showing there was no evidence of large-scale foreign tampering in the 2016 election.

• Trump was entitled to read the PDB as president-elect, so Trump's former National Security Adviser (Michael Flynn) was reading the PDBs at that point.

• Flynn noted that the last-minute decision to halt the PDB may have "very likely" been because he was reading the briefings.

• Instead of the PDB, a National Security Council Principals Committee (PC) gathered December 9 for a meeting.

• The ODNI report on Friday [July 18, 2025] said: "Deep State officials in the IC" then started leaking to the media and asserting Russia influenced the outcome of the 2016 election.

• • • • •

An article by Robert McGreevy titled "Legacy Media in Panic Mode Over Russiagate's Implosion" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 23, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

Legacy media's biggest players – NBC News, The New York Times (NYT) and others – arrear to be in full damage-control mode over the "Russiagate" revelations, director of national intelligence (DNI) Tulsi Gabbard unveiled Friday [July 18].

NBC accused Gabbard of trying to "rewrite the history of the 2016 election" in a Tuesday [July 22] headline.

The lead of NBC's story accuses Gabbard and President Donald Trump of "seeking to reverse an eight-year-old assessment that Russia waged an information war to boost Trump's candidacy."

The story touts conclusions made by the infamous 2017 Intelligence Community Assessment (ICA) and by a 2020 Senate investigation that found that Russian president Vladimir Putin attempted to influence the 2016 U.S. election and damage Hillary Clinton's candidacy.

Those e-mails, Gabbard claimed in a Friday [July 18] tweet, show that Obama's own intelligence chiefs found that Russia " 'did not impact recent U.S. election results' by conducting cyber attacks on infrastructure."

However, despite accusing Gabbard of attempting to rewrite history, NBC does not cite the Obama administration's intelligence agency E-mails she declassified until deep into the story. The outlet cites a talking point prepared for the Obama administration's DUI, James Clapper, which was released by Gabbard Friday [July 18].

On July 18, Gabbard wrote on x.com: "On Dec. 8, 2016, IC officials prepared an assessment for the President's Daily Brief [PDB], finding that Russia 'did not impact recent U.S. election results' by conductinig cyber attacks on infrastructure. Before it could reach the President, it [the PDB] was abruptly pulled 'based on new guidance.' This key intelligence assessment was never published."

• NBC also made no mention of a memo sent from a Department of Homeland Security (DHS) official to Obama's DNI, James Clapper, which read: "The thrust of the analysis is that

there is no indication of a Russian threat to directly manipulate the actual vote count through cyber means," according to documents Gabbard declassified.

• Similarly, The Washington Post's fact checker Glenn Kessler claimed Gabbard's accusations were "based on thin gruel." In his fact check, Kessler raised doubts about claims that the infamous and now discredited Steele Dossier influenced the 2017 ICA. "Calling it 'a factor' in the ICA is a stretch," Kessler wrote.

Then–Central Intelligence Agency (CIA) director John Brennan was so insistent on including the dossier in the ICA that he apparently defied warnings from numerous agency officials who asserted its inclusion could compromise the assessment's integrity, according to a 2025 CIA review of the ICA, commissioned by CIA director John Ratcliffe.

"Despite these objections, Brennan showed a preference or narrative consistency over analytical soundness," the CIA memo stated.

• National Public Radio (NPR) and the NYT also covered the Gabbard documents critically, both joining NBC and The Washington Post in burying a key detail from her revelations.

Gabbard's documents show Obama canceled a December 9, 2016, Presidential Daily Brief (PBD), which then-president-elect Donald Trump would have seen.

. . . . .

An article by Brian Stelter titled "Inside CBS' 'Agonizing Decision' to Cancel [Stephen] Colbert's Top-Rated Late-Night Show" was posted at cnn.com on July 18, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

From the outside, the idea made no sense at all. Why would a broadcast network cancel one of its best-known shows that ranks number one in its time slot?

"The Late Show" was losing money and there was no apparent path to turning around its financial position. CBS insiders insist (even when speaking frankly on condition of anonymity) that the move was financially driven – not politically motivated.

The bottom has been falling out of the late-night TV business model for several years now. Audience fragmentation and digital competition have led to a decline in ad revenue across the board. One insider described it as "cratering" at CBS.

Even though Colbert outrated his competition at 11:35 p.m., the overall audience for late-night has been shrinking. The shows hosted by Colbert and his rivals (Jimmy Fallon and Jimmy

Kimmel) are inherently expensive to produce – with hundreds of staffers and elaborate studio productions.

Trump personally celebrated the cancellation on Friday morning, writing on Truth Social: "I absolutely love that Colbert got fired. His talent was even less than his ratings. I hear Jimmy Kimmel is next. [He] has even less talent than Colbert!"

• • • • •

An article by Brad Slager titled "Claims of Stephen Colbert Having a #1 Show Is the Joke as Data Shows the True Leader in the Ratings" was posted at townhall.com on July 22, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

For the past week now, there has been media mewling over the announced cancellation of Stephen Colbert and "The Late Show."

Some people say: Colbert is being canceled while having the top-rated talk show. But there is a problem with that statement.

For over a year now, "Gutfeld!" on Fox News has been outperforming "The Late Show" – while Colbert sees his numbers eroding, Gutfeld has been steadily building his audience over the years.

It has been revealed that the primary reason behind the Colbert cancellation has been the unwieldy cost of the production. The host sports a hefty \$15 million annual contract, and the show's reported 200-member staff leads to a \$100 million operating budget.

As a result, "The Late Show" is losing \$40 million for CBS each year. This is all the reason to yank the power cord on the show.

And "Gutfeld!" operates on a smaller budget and crew. The staff is roughly 10% the size of Colbert's, and the operating expense is nowhere near \$10 million.

Here is another detail. Gutfeld has explained how his show has challenges bringing in writers, as well as having entertainment figures coming on his show – because of the rampant fear that they will become blacklisted in Hollywood. So, as the critics are barking about Colbert allegedly being targeted, Gutfeld operates with a constant stream of resistance. The irony of this was realized recently when Hollywood was in shutdown over the WGA writers strike. As all the other late shows had to shut down during the work stoppage, "Gutfeld!" was on the air.

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines (past and present) involve articles

dealing with the Barack Obama administration's involvement with the "Russian collusion" story – which was used as an attempt to sabotage the first term of Donald Trump. The articles are not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

## Tulsi Gabbard – referring Obama for Criminal Charges

• An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Gabbard Confirms Obama Has Been Referred to DOJ for Criminal Investigation" was posted at townhall.com on July 23, 2025.

• An article by Reagan Reese titled "Tulsi Gabbard Suggests That Obama Administration Hid Information Disproving Russia Hoax From Trump" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 23, 2025.

• An article by Hank Berrien titled "Gabbard Fires Back at Obama After He Denies Guilt in

Russia Collusion Hoax: 'The Art of Deflection' " was posted at dailywire.com on July 23, 2025.

#### Barack Obama accused of crimes - bad for his reputation, but they won't put him in jail

• An article by Joshua Klein titled "GOP Erupts After [Tulsi] Gabbard Exposes Obama Administration's 'Treasonous' Intel Plot Framing Trump: 'Makes Watergate Look Like Amateur Hour'" was posted at breitbart.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Emily Kopp titled "Team Obama Quietly Trying to Stop Americans From Hearing About 'Russiagate' Revelations" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 25, 2025.

• An article by Steven Nelson titled "Trump Says Obama 'Owes Me Big' for Supreme Court Immunity Ruling" was posted at nypost.com on July 25, 2025.

### Some of Barack Obama's lieutenants – may be in trouble

• An article by Vince Coyner titled "Russiagate Was Treason: Will Trump Prove That No One Is Above the Law?" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 22, 2025.

• An article by Richard Blakley titled "They All Must Be Held Accountable" was posted at americanthinker.com on July 24, 2025.

### **Corporate media – downplaying Gabbard's bombshell**

• An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "Same News Organizations That Pushed Russia Hoax Now Claim Gabbard's Intel Bombshells Are Misleading" was posted at dailywire.com on July 23, 2025.

• An article by Miranda Devine titled "The Country Deserves Better Than the Democrats"

'Cracked-Out Clown Car' – 'Elite Media Ignoring Gabbard's Bombshell'' was posted at nypost.com on July 23, 2025.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Corporate Media Mostly Sidestepping Russiagate Revelations for Torrent of Trump-Epstein Coverage" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 25, 2025.

### Corporate media - why are they not interested in covering Obama-Russiagate?

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Jonathan Turley Says Corporate Media Not Interested in Covering Obama-Russiagate Story Because It 'Implicates Them'" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 23, 2025.

### **Obstructing Trump first term – politicians/media promoted fake "Russian collusion" story**

• Looking back to November 2021, an article by Julie Kelly titled "Retract Every Russian Collusion Story and Fire Everyone Who Wrote Them" was posted at amgreatness.com on Nov. 15, 2021.

• Looking back to February 2022, an article by Gregg Jarrett titled "Hillary Clinton Was the Mastermind Behind the Trump-Russia Collusion Hoax and May Never Face Justice" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 15, 2022.

• Looking back to February 2022, an article by Adriana Cohen titled "They All Knew – and Did Nothing to Stop the Russia Collusion Hoax" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 18, 2022. (Wisconsin Senator Ron Johnson said: 'Michael Sussmann paid this Joffe guy [Rodney Joffe] to data-mine and come up with something that could infer, create an inference that's good enough for the FBI to start an investigation into the Trump campaign so they can use that information to win the 2016 presidential election. A classic dirty political trick that didn't work to win the [2016] election, but worked phenomenally well to handicap a president throughout his entire presidency. The American public ought to be outraged by what happened here, but the silence in the media is revealing. I've never believed the media was really duped; I think many members of the media were completely complicit."

• Looking back to July 2022, a video titled "New York Times Admits It Was 'Wrong' About Trump-Russia Collusion Hoax Reporting" was posted at youtube.com on July 22, 2022.

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Staff titled "Special Counsel John Durham Concludes FBI Never Should Have Launched Full Trump-Russia Probe" was posted at cnn.com on May 16, 2023.

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Ben Shapiro titled "Is the Russian Hoax the Worst Political Scandal in American History?" was posted at dailysignal.com on May 17, 2023.

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Ingrid Jacques titled "Trump Was Right:

'Russian Collusion' Was a Hoax – Good Luck Regaining Public's Trust' was posted at usatoday.com on May 17, 2023.

• Looking back to December 2024, an article by Brooke Singman titled "Trump FBI Director Pick Kash Patel 'Instrumental in Unraveling' Russia Collusion Hoax; Former Chair [Devin Nunes] Says" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 10, 2024.

## **Obstructing Trump first term – NY Times & Washington Post fake story = Pulitzer Prizes**

• Looking back to December 2021, an article by Hans A. Von Spakovsky titled "Will New York Times, Washington Post Return Pulitzer for Misleading Russia Collusion Stories?" was posted at heritage.org on Dec. 13, 2021.

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Miles Dilworth titled "The Unraveling of the New York Times and Washington Post's Pulitzer Prize-Winning Stories: Durham's Damning Indictment of How the Mainstream Media Lapped Up Tales of Trump's Links to Moscow With No Credibility" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2023.

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by John Nolte titled "Washington Post Won't Return Fake Pulitzer, 'Stands By' Russia Reporting" was posted at breitbart.com on May 17, 2023.

### **Resistance against Trump – will continue**

• An article by Michael Clancy titled "The Judicial Coup Against Donald Trump Is Real" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Natalie Sandoval titled "Trump's Judicial Deja Vu Is Just Beginning" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 22, 2025.

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

### Relationship – between Israel and U.S.

• An article by Staff titled "Huckabee Threatens to Declare Israel Does Not Welcome Christians, as Visa Row Blows Open" was posted at timesofisrael.com on July 18, 2025.

### Hostages – general comments

• An article by Staff titled "Netanyahu: 'We Are Considering Alternative Options to Bring

the Hostages Home'" was posted at jpost.com on July 25, 2025.

• An article by Amichai Stein titled "Israel Believes Hamas Is Trying to Extract Every Possible Advantage, but Still Open to a Deal" was posted at jpost.com on July 25, 2025.

### Hamas stealing humanitarian aid

• An article by Ezra Taylor titled "USAID, Reuters Dismiss Mountain of Evidence Showing Hamas Steals Humanitarian Aid – Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on July 25, 2025.

• An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "IDF Admits Food Security in Gaza Is on the Edge, Says Hamas Is Using It to Influence Cease-Fire Deal" was posted at jpost.com on July 25, 2025.

### More articles – Jerusalem Post

• An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "'Last Line of Defense': 'Post' Talks to Helicopter Pilots Who Shot Down Iranian Drone Blitzes" was posted at jpost.com on July 25, 2025.

### Iran

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "Iran to Hold Nuclear Talks With European Powers on Friday" was posted at reuters.com on July 20, 2025.

• An article by Adam Kredo titled "'This Time the Israeli Effort Is Different': How Assassinations of [19] Iranian Scientists Set Back Tehran's Nuclear Program" was posted at freebeacon.com on July 22, 2025.

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "Iran Lays Down Conditions for Resumption of Nuclear Talks with U.S." was posted at reuters.com on July 24, 2025.

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "Europeans to Test Iran's Appetite for Nuclear Compromise as Sanctions Loom" was posted at reuters.com on July 24, 2025.

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "Iran and Europeans Hold 'Frank' Nuclear Talks With UN Sanctions Looming" was posted at reuters.com on July 25, 2025.

# Saudi Arabia

• An article by Caitlin McFall titled "Saudi Arabia Becomes Top Buyer of Russian Fuel Oil Despite Looming Trump Tariffs on Moscow" was posted at foxnews.com on July 23, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Saudi Arabia Pledges to Invest More Than \$6 Billion in Syria" was posted at nytimes.com on July 24, 2025.

# Syria

• A video titled "Why Did Israel Bomb Syria [Military Headquarters in Damascus]? [Fighting Had Resumed Between the Bedouins and Druze]" was posted at nypost.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Israel Tries to Stop Actual Genocide in Syria While Being Falsely Accused of Genocide in Gaza" was posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2025.

## Russia-Ukraine war – general news

• A video titled "Russia-Ukraine 'Momentum Shift' Is Taking Place Despite Major Challenges: GeneraL Jack Keane" was posted at foxnews.com on July 25, 2025.

• An article by Hanna Arhirova titled "Ukraine's Zelenskyy Says Defenses Are Holding Firm Against Russia's Summer Push" was posted at apnews.comon July 25, 2025.

# NATO

• An article by Staff titled "[Friedrich] Merz and [Emmanuel] Macron Vowed to Restart the Franco-German Engine – It's Already Sputtering" was posted at politico.com on July 23, 2025.

# **Comments about China – general**

• An article by Daniella Genovese titled "Chinese Buyers Snap Up U.S. Homes as Americans Contend With Affordability Crisis" was posted at foxnews.com on July 17, 2025.

• An article by Steven Richards titled "VOA [Voice of America] Hired and Sponsored Visas for Foreign Journalist Tied to Chinese State Media – Memos Show" was posted at justthenews.com on July 21, 2025.

• An article by Steven Richards titled "Kari Lake Bombshell: VOA Managers Met With Chinese to Discuss More Favorable Coverage for Beijing" was posted at justthenews.com on July 22, 2025.

# Comments about China and Taiwan

• An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "NATO Warns of 'Enduring Threat' Russia Aligning With China on Taiwan Invasion" was posted at breitbart.com on July 17, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Why Is Taiwan Holding a 'Great Recall' Vote? [Under Taiwan's Election Laws, Organizations Must Secure Signatures from 10 Percent of a District's Registered Voters to Hold a Recall Vote – Voters in Taiwan Will Decide the Fate of 31

Legislators]" was posted at aljazeera.com on July 25, 2025.

### Climate agenda – international

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "German Electric Grid Costs Doubled Over Past Decade as a Result of Green Transition" was posted at breitbart.com on July 20, 2025.

## Cambodia

• An article by Sopheng Cheang titled "Cambodia Makes 1,000 Arrests in Latest Crackdown on Cybercrime" was posted at apnews.com on July 17, 2025.

• An article by Sopheng Cheang titled "Cambodia Continues Raids on Scam Centers, Bringing Arrests in Past 3 Weeks Over 2,100" was posted at apnews.com on July 18, 2025.

## Thailand's Buddhist clergy

• An article by Staff titled "Monks Behaving Badly: The Sex Scandal Rocking Thailand's Buddhist Clergy" was posted at theguardian.com on July 17, 2025.

• An article by John Hayward titled "[35-Year-Old] Thai Woman Accused of Seducing and Blackmailing Monks in Buddhist Sex Scandal" was posted at breitbart.com on July 18, 2025.

# France

• An article by Mitch Fink titled "Security Guard Takes Out Anti-Israel Protester at Tour De France in Wild Scene" was posted at nypost.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Jowena Riley titled "People Can Finally Swin in European City's Iconic River [The River Seine in France] After 100-Year Ban Is Lifted, but Would You Do It?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 22, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "French President [Macron] Sues Candace Owens Over Claims His Wife Is a Man" was posted at cnn.com on July 23, 2025.

### International news – miscellaneous

• An article by John Hayward titled "Ethiopia Announces Massive Crackdown on ISIS, Dozens Arrested" was posted at breitbart.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Greece Arrests Hundreds of Illegal Boat Migrants After Suspending Asylum" was posted at breitbart.com on July 20, 2025.

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled " 'Intruders Not Welcome' – Over 100 Anti-Mass Migration Protests Held Across Poland" was posted at breitbart.com on July 20, 2025.

• An article by John Hayward titled "YouTube Eliminates Thousands of Chinese and Russian Propaganda Channels" was posted at breitbart.com on July 22, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Doctors in England Start a 5-Day Strike Over Pay – The Government Says It Will Hurt Patients" was posted at apnews.com on July 25, 2025.

### • • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

## Autopen investigations

• An article by John Loftus titled "NBC News Ran Cover for Biden's Worst Scandal [Autopen] Yet and It Didn't Go as Planned [Seeking to Excuse White House Aides Using Autopen Without Biden's Approval by Comparing James Comer Using Digital Signature for Oversight Documents]" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 16, 2025.

• An article by David Harsanyi titled "Pathetic Media Pretends the Autopen Was the Scandal – Not Biden's Brain" was posted at nypost.com on July 17, 2025.

### Democrats and media - can't see the obvious, when looking for answers

• An article by Reid Epstein and Shane Goldmacher titled "Democrats' 2024 Autopsy Is Described as Avoiding the Likeliest Cause of Death [Ignoring Biden's Decision to Run and Ignoring Key Decisions by Kamala Harris Team]" was posted at nytimes.com on July 19, 2025.

• An article by Adam Pack titled "John Thune Warns Democrats They'll Get the Blame If Schumer Forces Government Shutdown" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 25, 2025.

# With that in mind – "New York Times" chooses to run an article by James Carville

• An article by James Carville titled "My Fix for the Confused and Leaderless Democrats" was posted at nytimes.com on July 21, 2025.

# Why is media quoting James Carville? - have you noticed his recent predictions?

• Looking back to February 2025, an article by Khaleda Rahman titled "Trump Administration Will 'Collapse' in 30 Days, Says James Carville" was posted at newsweek.com on Feb. 24, 2025.

• Looking back to March 2025, an article by Gabriel Hays titled "James Carville (Who Predicted Harris Win) Says Trump Administration Collapsed 'Even Faster' Than He Thought Possible" was posted at foxnews.com on March 29, 2025.

#### **Economic reports – looking positive**

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'Greatly Exaggerated': CNBC's Rick Santelli Pours Cold Water on Narrative That Trump Tariffs Would Doom Economy" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 15, 2025.

• An article by Jasmyn Jordan titled "Recession Odds Collapse From 70 Percent to 19 Percent – Lowest Ever Recorded on Polymarket" was posted at breitbart.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Trump's America First Agenda Works: Native-Born Workers See 100% of Job Gains as Foreign Hiring Plummets" was posted at townhall.com on July 19, 2025.

• An article by Jasmyn Jordan titled "Poll: Public Swings Massively in Trump's Favor on Economy Since April" was posted at breitbart.com on July 25, 2025.

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "Trump Says He's 'Thinking About' Sending Tariff-Funded Rebate Checks to Americans" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 25, 2025.

### Illegal immigration – people helping illegals deal with ICE raids

• An article by Catherine Salgado titled "Woke Educators Protect Illegals Instead of Improving Curricula for Americans" was posted at pjmedia.com on July 19, 2025.

#### **Illegal immigration – too many criminals**

• An article by Staff titled "Off-Duty CBP Officer Shot in Face During Robbery at NYC Park by Suspect ID'd as Illegal Migrant, Career Criminal – Who Got Freed After Every Bust" was posted at nypost.com on July 20,2025.

• An article by John Binder titled "ICE Agents Arrest 'Barbaric' Illegal Aliens Convicted of Murder, Child Rape, Sexual Assault Over Weekend" was posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2025.

• A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: Somali Gangs Terrorize Minnesota as Media and Democrats Stay Silent" were posted at lifezette.com on July 22, 2025.

#### Illegal immigration - prisoner swap with Venezuela

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Trump Gets It Done: 10 Americans Back on U.S. Soil

After Release From Venezuelan Prison [in Exchange for El Salvador Returning 252 Venezuelans Who Were Deported From the U.S. to a Notorious Salvadoran Prison Earlier This Year]" was posted at townhall.com on July 18, 2025.

## **Illegal immigration – general comments**

- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Tom Homan Details Search for 300,000 Kids Biden Administration Lost" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 18, 2025.
- An article by John Binder titled "Soros-Linked Groups File Lawsuit to Ban ICE Agents From Arresting Illegal Aliens at Courthouses" was posted at breitbart.com on July 18, 2025.
- An article by Isabelle Custard titled "DOJ Leads Effort to Ensure Federal Agencies Comply With Trump Order Making English Official Language" was posted at just thenews.com on July 19, 2025.
- An article by Jason Cohen titled "Hunter Biden Says He Would '[Expletive] Invade' Sovereign Nation to Bring Illegals Back to U.S." was posted at dailycaller.com on July 21, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Watch: Obama's ICE Chief [John Sandweg] Admits Tom Homan Is Right About Sanctuary Cities" were posted at drewberquist.com on July 23, 2025.
- An article by John Binder titled "JD Vance: Analysts Were Wrong Deporting Illegals Has Not Collapsed the American Economy" was posted at breitbart.com on July 25, 2025.

# Epstein – Wall Street Journal and Trump

- An article by Dan Mangan titled "Trump Sues Murdoch for \$10 Billion Over Wall Street Journal Story on Epstein Birthday Letter" was posted at cnbc.com on July 18, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "WSJ Stepped on a Rake With Trump-Epstein Letter Story, Readers Unsubscribing En Masse" was posted at drewberquist.com on July 19, 2025.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "WSJ Reporters Behind Epstein Smear Have Deep Ties to Clinton-Backed Russia Hoax Machine" was posted at townhall.com on July 19, 2025.
- An article by Miranda Devine titled "Trump Wins the Epstein Battle as the Left, Media Foolishly Believe President Is on the Skids" was posted at nypost.com on July 20, 2025.

# **Ghislaine Maxwell**

• An article by Ben Kochman titled "Trump's DOJ Met All Day With Epstein's Madam Ghislaine Maxwell – Here's What They Might Offer Convicted Child Pimp" was posted at nypost.com on July 24, 2025.

• An article by Samuel Chamberlain and Josh Christenson titled "Ghislaine Maxwell Gave DOJ Information About '100 Different People' Linked to Jeffrey Epstein; Lawyer Says" was posted at nypost.com on July 25, 2025.

### Cryptocurrency bill called "Genius Act" - signed into law

• An article by Nick Gilbertson titled "Donald Trump Signs Major Cryptocurrency Legislation 'Genius Act' [Guiding and Establishing National Innovation for U.S. Stablecoins] Into Law" was posted at breitbart.com on July 18, 2025.

### **Examples of anti-Semitism**

• An article by Chris Harris titled "Anti-Semitic NY Shrink [Gineth Nelson] Blasted for Her Nasty Tirade at Jewish Woman: 'Germans Should Have Ended Your Kind'" was posted at nypost.com on July 19, 2025.

• An article by Larry Celona and Emily Crane titled "Alleged Anti-Israel Arsonist Accused of Torching 11 NYPD Cars Arrested by Feds: Sources" was posted at nypost.com on July 21, 2025.

#### **Columbia University**

• An article by Shhai Davidai titled "Columbia Must Do More to Root Out Hate on Campus – Starting in the Faculty Lounge" was posted at nypost.com on July 23, 2025.

### Mahmoud Khalil

• An editorial by Editorial Staff titled "Mahmoud Khalil Won't Condemn Hamas – but Some Democrats Are Still Racing to Kiss His Ring" was posted at nypost.com on July 23, 2025.

### **Covid – general comments**

• An article by Amy Furr titled "FBI's Kash Patel: 70 Indicted for \$250 Million Covid Fraud Scheme in Minnesota 'Web of Corruption'" was posted at breitbart.com on July 19, 2025.

#### **Pro-life**

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.

#### **Pro-abortion**

• An article by Melissa O'Rourke titled "Forgotten Obamacare Rule Quietly Turned Into Maryland's Abortion Slush Fund" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 17, 2025.

# Transgender – general

• An article by Michael Reagan titled "Sanity Keeps Interfering With Transgender Madness" was posted at newsmax.com on July 19, 2025.

• An article by Jim Cowan titled "Hospitals Are Limiting Gender Treatment for Trans Minors, Even in Blue States" was posted at nytimes.com on July 22, 2025.

• An article by Jaryn Crouson titled "Trump Administration Drops the Hammer on Five Schools Who Let Boys in Girl's Bathrooms" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 25, 2025.

## House Oversight Committee – questioning Biden's mental capacity

• An article by Staff titled "Republicans Mull Questioning Jill Biden, Other Family Members as Another Ex-Aide Takes the Fifth [Amendment] on President's Decline" was posted at nypost.com on July 18, 2025.

• A video and an article by Staff titled "Third Biden Insider [Annie Tomasini] Pleads the Fifth [Amendment] in Joe [Biden's] Mental Decline Cover-Up Investigation" were posted at lifezette.com on July 18, 2025.

- Anthony Bernal Jill Biden's former chief of staff
- Dr. Kevin O'Connor Joe Biden's personal physician
- Annie Tomasini Joe Biden's former deputy chief of staff

### 33-year-old socialist Zohran Mamdani

• A video and an article by Olivia Rondeau titled "Watch: Zohran Mamdani Pushes for 'Abolition of Private Property'" were posted at breitbart.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Elizabeth] Warren: Mamdani's Government Grocery Store Idea 'Has Had Some Real Successes' " was posted at breitbart.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Hailey Gomez titled "Newt Gingrich Explains Why Two Democrat Heavyweights [Chuck Schumer and Hakeem Jeffries] Have No Choice, but to Endorse Mamdani [Because He Was Nominated by the Party's Voters]" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Zohreen Shah titled "Muslim Donors Flood Mamdani's Campaign for NYC Mayor, See National Impact" was posted at abcnews.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Matthew Fischetti titled "NYC's Asian-American Community Rallies Behind Mayor Eric Adams Against Zohran Mamdani: 'I Don't Support Socialists'" was posted at nypost.com on July 18, 2025. • An article by John Ketcham titled "Mamdani Would Make New York a Gloomy City of Handouts and Moochers" was posted at nypost.com on July 20, 2025.

• An article by Carl Campanile titled "Ex-Governor George Pataki Claims NY's Top 3 Democrats [Governor Kathy Hochul, Chuck Schumer and Hakeem Jeffries] 'Hiding in the Weeds' on Mamdani Support: 'Where Is the Leadership?' " was posted at nypost.com on July 20, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "[Brianna] Lyman: Schumer and Jeffries Must Choose Between America and Mamdani" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 21, 2025.

• An article by Susan Greene titled "Zohran Mamdani's Disdain for the Law Is Disqualifying – and Dangerous" was posted at nypost.com on July 21, 2025.

• An article by Sean Moran titled "Report: Hakeem Jeffries Thinks Democrats Will Miss Shot to Retake House Majority Because of Socialist Zohran Mamdani" was posted at breitbart.com on July 22, 2025.

### Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez

• An article by David Propper titled "New York Politician [Matt Slater from Yorktown] Dismantles AOC's 'Bronx Girl' Tough Talk With One Old Yearbook Photo" was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "AOC Breaks Silence on Suburban Yearbook Picture, but Still Clings to 'Bronx Girl' Claims: 'Embarrassing Herself'" was posted at nypost.com on June 29, 2025.

• An article by Victor Nava titled "AOC's Westchester Childhood Nickname Resurfaces as Her 'Bronx Girl' Claims Get Shouted Down" was posted at nypost.com on June 30, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "AOC Now Insists She Grew Up 'Between' Bronx, Suburbs – but Locals Near Her Childhood Home Are Still Confused: 'You're From Here [Westchester County]'" was posted at nypost.com on July 7, 2025.

• An article by Gabrielle Fahmy titled "AOC's \$15.4 Million Campaign Donations Lead U.S. House – but She's Dumping Dough Into Ads Barely Targeting Own NYC District" was posted at nypost.com on July 19, 2025.

• An article by Josh Christenson titled "AOC Broke House Rules to Attend Met Gala With Beau Riley Roberts, Is Told to Pay Additional \$2,700 for 'Tax The Rich' Gown, Other Accessories" was posted at nypost.com on July 25, 2025.

# **Pete Buttigieg**

• An article by Josh Christenson titled "Pete Buttigieg's DOT Spent \$80 Billion on DEI Grants, Delayed Air Traffic Control Upgrades: Records, Industry Insiders" was posted at nypost.com on July 21, 2025.

#### **Gavin Newsom – is born connected**

• Looking back to September 2018, an article by Seema Mehta titled "How Eight Elite San Francisco Families Funded Gavin Newsom's Political Ascent [Newsom Wasn't Born Rich, but He Was Born Connected]" was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 7, 2018.

• An article by Derek Vanbuskirk titled "Six Months Later, California Democrats Have Done Basically Nothing to Rebuild From LA Fires" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 16, 2025.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Blue State Blues: Mamdani Headlines Scream Socialism Is Coming – but [Gavin] Newsom, [Karen] Bass Got There First" was posted at breitbart.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Madison Colombo titled "Gender Clinic Whistleblower Calls Out Gavin Newsom for Dodging Question on Treatment for 8-Year-Olds" was posted at foxnews.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Obama Allies Turn on Gavin Newsom as He Knifes Biden in Utterly Shameless Stunt – and Democrat Infighting Erupts" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 19, 2025.

• An article by Joe Hutchison titled "Head of Fast Food Chain [Lynsi Snyder of In-N-Out Burger] Is Done With California as She Moves Family [to Franklin, Tennessee] in Huge Blow to Gavin Newsom" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 19, 2025.

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "As Newsom Campaigns, California Has Highest Unemployment Rate in U.S." was posted at breitbart.com on July 20, 2025.

• An article by Hudson Crozier titled "Gavin Newsom Personally Secured Nonprofit Cash for Anti-Law Enforcement Activists" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 21, 2025.

### Rahm Emanuel

• An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled "Rahm Emanuel Breaks With Democrats, Says Men Cannot Become Women" was posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2025.

## Robert Francis "Beto" O'Rourke

• An article by Ryan King titled "Beto O'Rourke [Who Has Lost 3 Contests Recently Since

He Last Won a Mayoral Election in 2016] Doesn't Rule Out 2026 Senate Run as He Calls on Democrats to Be 'Ruthless' [As He Considers Challenging Colin Allred to Face Off With the Winner of John Cornyn and Ken Paxton]" was posted at nypost.com on July 20, 2025.

# **Stacey Abrams**

• An article by Amy Furr titled "Democrat Stacey Abrams Will Not Rule Out Another Run for Office" was posted at breitbart.com on July 20, 2025.

## **Corporate media**

• An article by Tim Graham titled "The Arrogant Media Are Not 'Bringing Us Closer Together'" was posted at creators.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "What's Next for PBS and NPR After Republicans Strip Funding?" was posted at latimes.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Geoffrey Dickens titled "ABC/CBS/PBS Refuse to Cover Biden Autopen Scandal, NBC Offers a Scant 34 Seconds" was posted at newsbusters.org on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "One Year Later, This CNN Guest [Toure Neblett of MSNBC] Still Won't Admit Trump Was Shot in the Ear" was posted at townhall.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Alex Christy titled "CBS Claims Deportations Are Making It Harder to Rebuild LA" was posted at newsbusters.org on July 19, 2025.

• An article by Lucas Escala titled "CNN's Situation Room: Cutting Colbert Could Kill Free Speech Forever" was posted at newsbusters.org on July 23, 2025.

• An article by Jasmyn Jordan titled "Media Matters in Meltdown: Soros-Funded Censorship Group on Verge of Collapse Amid Lawsuits, Layoffs and Donor Panic" was posted at breitbart.com on July 25, 2025.

### General interest

• An article by Mariane Angela titled "Epstein Could Not Have Killed Himself, Says Man Who Had Same Cell" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 16, 2025.

• An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "Biden Justice Department Sought 'Federal Hook' to Go After Parents as 'Domestic Terrorists': Documents" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Timothy Frudd titled "Tsunami Warning Issued in Alaska After 7.3 Magnitude Earthquake" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on July 18, 2025.

• An article by Elana Spivack titled "Warning as Underwater Volcano Off U.S. West Coast [of Oregon] Is Rocked by 300 Earthquakes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on July 19, 2025.

• An article by Lowell Cauffiel titled "Documents: Biden AG and White House Conspired to Chill Local Parents' School Board Protests" was posted at breitbart.com on July 19, 2025.

• An article by Chris Nesi titled "Delta Pilot's 'Aggressive Maneuver' Evades B-52 Bomber, Prevents Midair Collision in Harrowing Flight Nightmare" was posted at nypost.com on July 20, 2025.

• An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled "Democratic Party Endorses Minnesota State Senator Omar Fateh for Minneapolis Mayor" was posted at breitbart.com on July 20, 2025.

• An article by Carl Campanile titled "Democrat Running for NY District Attorney 'Encourages' Criminals to Apply for Job on Staff' was posted at nypost.com on July 20, 2025.

. . . . .

Isaiah 55:6-11–"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."